Minutes for CEPP meeting of April 20, 2009

In attendance: Dan Nathan (Chair), Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Terry Diggory, Susan Kress, Rik Scarce, Bob Turner, Claire Solomon ’10, and Kyle Nichols

I. Minutes for the April 13 meeting were approved.

II. The CEPP retreat will be held on May 7, from noon to 3:30 in the test kitchen.

III. Erica requested that continuing CEPP members send her their fall schedules to identify a meeting time. Erica also noted that Bob Turner, although in London during the fall, will still be on CEPP. 

IV. Bob Turner gave a brief progress report of the Curriculum Committee-CEPP subcommittee on course caps. Among the topics that he covered were:

a. The subcommittee has met twice. 

b. The subcommittee is almost done compiling a survey of Department Chairs’ rationale for course caps. 

c. A survey of other colleges shows that most schools have informal agreements for course caps rather than strict policies.

The committee discussed whether CEPP should be involved in defining course caps or whether it is best left to the administration. A few CEPP members felt strongly that since pedagogy is commonly used as a justification for lower caps, it is indeed educational policy and it is CEPP’s business.

V. CEPP discussed how it could inform the budget planning and priority process. The VPAA provided an outline of items that would benefit from CEPP’s input. Discussion focused on how the College should proceed given a constrained budget. Topics covered were: attempting to identify what was essential to, or different about, Skidmore, how can we position the College to be stronger in the future, and how do we proceed in identifying places to save (e.g., cut everything a little or identify areas for major cuts?). Nothing specific was identified; CEPP members agreed to identify their top four and bottom four priorities for the next meeting. 

VI. CEPP had a brief discussion regarding online courses. Two aspects of online credit were identified: 1) accepting online credit from other institutions and 2) delivering online courses for our residential students. CEPP members discussed the benefits and liabilities of online education. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Kyle Nichols.

